T134/82

(2

EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA LONDON

June 24, 1982

At. C. 2%

Dear John:

A 3. C

We have been asked to deliver the enclosed message to the Prime Minister from President Reagan. While it was received at the Embassy only this morning, it was obviously prepared earlier and must have been delayed in transmission.

Sincerely,

Le

Edward J. Streator Deputy Chief of Mission m

A. J. C. 27

1-a

Enclosure:
As stated

Mr. A.J. Coles,
Private Secretary to the Prime Minister,
10 Downing Street,
London SW1

T 137A/82

A. J. C. 5

THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

June 18, 1982

Dear Margaret:

We have been and will continue to be in constant communication on the many issues and crises in the world which our countries face together. However, in the press of all this business, I would like to take a moment to thank you for the hospitality which you, your Government and your countrymen extended to Nancy and me during our visit. The visit to Great Britain was the high point of the trip for us, and I know that you and your colleagues put a great deal of work into making it possible.

Thank you for the most enjoyable lunch at 10 Downing Street, and for the opportunity to address Parliament which preceded it. Of the official functions on my schedule, they were among the most enjoyable and least burdensome, because I was among friends. Thank you also for the elegant carriage clock which you gave me and the music box which you gave Nancy. They were very thoughtful gifts and we shall treasure them.

The news of your victory in the South Atlantic is most welcome. I look forward to working with you on a lasting solution to the situation there, and to cooperation on the many other tough challenges facing the West.

With best regards to Denis whom we also very much enjoyed seeing again,

Warmest wishes,

Ran

The Right Honorable
Margaret R. Thatcher, M.P.,
Prime Minister
London

ese Marks

T/37/82

CONFIDENTIAL

PRIME MINISTER'S

SERIAL No. TISTAL

Dear Margaret:

We have been and will continue to be in constant communication on the many issues and crises in the world which our countries face together. However, in the press of all this business, I would like to take a moment to thank you for the hospitality which you, your government and your countrymen extended to Nancy and me during the visit. The visit to Great Britain was the high point of the trip for us, and I know that you and your colleagues put a great deal of work into making it possible.

Thank you for the most enjoyable lunch at 10 Downing Street, and for the opportunity to address Parliament which preceded it. Of the official functions on my schedule, they were among the most enjoyable and least burdensome, because I was among friends. Thank you also for the elegant carriage clock which you gave me and the music box which you gave Nancy. They were very thoughtful gifts and we shall treasure them.

The news of your victory in the South Atlantic is most welcome. I look forward to working with you on a lasting solution to the situation there, and to cooperation on the many other tough challenges facing the West.

With best regards to Denis, whom we also very much enjoyed seeing again,

Warmest wishes,

/s/

Ron

The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, M.P.,
Prime Minister,
10 Downing Street,
London SW1